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OUR POSTAL HEROES:  BOB WENDORF 
 

Northborough Neighborhood Delivers Their Farewells To  
Retiring Mail Carrier 

 
By Liz Nolan, Contributing Writer 
 
The familiar face of Northborough USPS 
mail carrier Bob Wendorf will be greatly 
missed along his route. He has been 
delivering mail to families in the 
Northgate Road neighborhoods for 17 
years. On Jan. 20, it was the 
neighborhood that delivered something 
special to him to celebrate his 
retirement. 
 
Mary Leach coordinated a neighborhood 
farewell effort for the “Best Mailman in 
the Best Neighborhood Ever.” Neighbors 
decorated their mailboxes and yards with 
balloons and signs and left personal notes 

for him.  Wendorf said his route looked like a parade route with all the decorations. 
 
Affectionately called Bob the Mailman, Wendorf is known for his warm smile and 
friendly wave.  Many neighbors shared the sentiment that he has watched their kids 
grow up, always took time to talk and even carried dog treats. 
 
“He would often hand deliver the mail to the kids to make them feel special about 
being the one to bring the mail to their parents,” said Tricia Silva. “One year, my 
mom sent my daughter a package in the mail with new shoes,” said Kelly Benestad. 
“She went around telling everyone ‘Bob the mailman bought me these’. She just 
assumed he bought her everything that he delivered.” 
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Celebrity Video Podcast Series 

Join the Greater Boston PCC for our “Celebrity 
Video Podcast Series” where we chat with a 
local personality and discuss how they utilize the 
United States Postal Service.  George Kippenhan, 
USPS Manager Consumer & Industry Contact, will 
be the host for this event. 

Join us on Thursday, June 3rd at 10:00 am where 
our guest will be Jerry Thornton, writer, radio 
host and comedian.  

June 3, 2021 – 10:00 am 
via Zoom 

This Webinar is free to attend 
Register at: www.bostonpcc.org 

USPS mail carrier Bob Wendorf will be missed by his 
long-term mail route families. Photo/Abbie Davison 
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GREATER BOSTON PCC INDUSTRY  
PERSON OF THE YEAR: SEAN HUNT

The Greater Boston PCC recognizes 
Sean Hunt as our Industry Person of the 
Year.  Sean has worked with Jet-Mail 
Services Inc. since September 2009 as 
an Account Manager.  During the past 
year, Sean has been a tremendous 
contributor within the GBPCC at 
developing and participating in our 
online events.

Here are some comments from Sean in 
his own words:

“I know firsthand what it’s like to be part of the best Organization 
within the Industry.  I have enjoyed learning from and having the 
support of Industry leaders all these years being involved with GBPCC 
Board and members.  The talent and knowledge that is within the PCC 
helps me to quickly adapt and pivot as needed within the fast-changing 
environment of the USPS.  It was especially important going thru the 
pandemic year(s). There was a comfort level knowing I had the support 
and the PCC community to use as a resource to assist/listen to/learn 
from and make intelligent decisions by using that knowledge to make 
day-to-day operations run smoothly.  

I’m excited for the future of the USPS and the PCC Greater Boston 
community.  The PCC as an Organization helps align leaders in the 
Industry with Postal customers across many sectors to make sure the 
day-to-day activities run as efficiently as possible.  I’m proud to be part 
of the PCC and Thank you for the Honor.”

The USPS launches Operation Santa program - see page 8



Issue No. 30, Winter 2021

MEET THE GREATER BOSTON DISTRICT POSTAL TEAM
Even if you missed the presentation on September 15, 2021, you can still meet the Greater Boston 
District Postal Team by visiting https://www.bostonpcc.org/Presentations.

During the virtual session, three members of the newly-appointed team introduced themselves and 
revealed over 100 years of collective Postal experience serving in a variety of positions.  Starting 
as letter carriers, working as retail clerks and eventually taking on supervisory and management 
positions, David Guiney, Executive Postmaster of Boston, Lawrence (Buddy) Crosby, Senior Plant 
Manager and James (Jim) Holland, Manager of Customer Relations worked together over many 
years.  Each one started in the Boston area.  Dave returned to his Boston home base, having worked 
throughout Boston for many years before moving around the country and then returning.  Buddy 
remained in New England and is the third generation in his family to work for the Postal Service.  
Jim never left the Boston area during his 34 years in the Postal Service. They bring not only their 
extensive individual experiences and their history of working closely together as a team in the past 
but also tremendous enthusiasm for their jobs .  Each is committed to the PCC.  Go to the Greater 
Boston PCC website and enjoy getting to know our Boston Postal leadership.

David Guiney Lawrence (Buddy) 
Crosby

James (Jim) Holland

OPERATION SANTA

Article on page 8

The USPS Operation Santa  
program is now accepting  
letters for the 2021 holiday season.



USPS THANKS LOCAL TEAMS ON BEHALF OF ALL OF US
To say that this past year has been difficult would be an understatement, but through it all the 
USPS, along with our local cities and towns, have persevered and showed just how resilient we are 
in the face of adversity.  To that end, Mike Rakes, MA/RI District Manager, wanted to say “Thank 
You” to the businesses and people that made the past year less difficult.

Over the past 4 months, “Thank You” Forever Stamp dedications have been held at local food 
pantries, grocery stores, neighborhood testing sites, restaurants and other businesses.  It was the 
Postal Service’s opportunity to say Thank You to those who helped us all during the Pandemic.
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West Boylston PM Beck 
Dzormeku dedicated the 

“Thank You” Forever stamp 
to AJ’s Pizza. The restaurant 

remained open during the 
pandemic providing USPS 
employees with a place to 
eat.  Located next to the 

Post Office, “AJ’s” 
customers would often stop 

by and purchase stamps.  
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North Billerica 01862 PM Donna Flanagan and Billerica 01821 PM Phil 
Braunstein dedicated the “Thank You” and “Honoring First Responders” 

Forever stamps to the Billerica Police, Fire and EMS Departments!  
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A/Manager, Area 3 Rob Carrillo and Melrose 02176 A/Manager Charlotte 
Venditti-Ritson dedicated the “Thank You” Forever stamp to the Melrose 

School Nurses for their impressive work during the pandemic. 
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Wenham 01984 A/PM 
Sue Dow dedicates 

the “Thank You” 
Forever stamp to 

Donald Luxton. Mr. 
Luxton went out of 

his way to ensure that 
USPS employees felt 

appreciated by the 
customers during 

these unprecedented 
times. 

 
 

West Boylston 01583 
Postmaster Becky 

Dzormeku dedicated 
the “Thank You” 

Forever stamp to the 
West Boylston Town 
Clerk Madam Elaine 

Novia.  The Town Hall 
supported the Post 
Office Carriers and 

Clerks throughout the 
Pandemic.  
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Westford 01886 PM Dave Dundon and SSDA Carolyn Peters 
dedicated the “Thank You” Forever stamp to Bob’s Auto 
Service.  They remained open through the quarantine to 

ensure that auto repairs could be made.  In memory of their 
dad, the owners included him in the dedication.  
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PCC CELEBRITY PODCAST WITH ANDRE GOWER:
HOW FAN MAIL REVITALIZED HIS CLASSIC FILM

Andre Gower, Actor and Director, was the most recent guest on the 
Greater Boston Celebrity Video Podcast Series on October 27, 2021.

Guests on this PCC celebrity series always have an intriguing link to USPS 
and the mailing industry.  Mr. Gower was no exception.

Andre was a child actor best known for his starring role in the 1987 cult 
classic, “The Monster Squad.”  Initially not a hit at the box office and 
unbeknownst to the cast and crew, The Monster Squad found its fanbase 
through the circulation of video cassettes.  In 2006, Andre (along with the 
cast and crew) was invited to a reunion and screening of the film at the 
famous Alamo Drafthouse Cinema in Austin, Texas.  He was shocked to 
see that there were 3 sold-out crowds waiting to see the movie and speak 

to the cast. During the Q&A portion of the meet and greet, the most asked question was “Where is 
the DVD?”  Fred Dekker, Director of The Monster Squad, answered, “Write letters to the studio…not 
e-mails…e-mail can be deleted…write First-Class letters.” Pop Culture websites picked up the story 
and due to the massive number of letters, the studio released a 2-disc Special Edition DVD. 

Life has not been the same for Andre since.  Due to this resurgence, he spends most weekends on 
the road, traveling to different pop culture events, comic-con’s or screenings of the film.  

Andre directed a documentary entitled “Wolfman’s Got Nards” (a nod to the most beloved line in 
the film) which chronicled how this forgotten movie from 1987 became a classic 20 years later. In 
the documentary, fans expressed their love for the film and how it changed their lives.

Andre took questions from the attendees.  He answered questions regarding his iconic “Stephen 
King Rules” shirt worn in the movie.  He talked about life as a teen idol in the 1980’s and receiving 
thousands of pieces of fan mail every month.  He spoke of getting so close to being cast in the films 
Stand by Me and Dead Poets Society.  He also spoke of his decision to leave acting to pursue his 
dream of playing college basketball in North Carolina.

Andre Gower heaped praise on the USPS for helping to revitalize “The Monster Squad” so other 
generations can enjoy the film.

The USPS launches Operation Santa program - see page 8



• Year of the Tiger, the third entry in the 
12-stamp Lunar New Year series, featuring a 
three-dimensional mask depicting a tiger;

• Blueberries, a 4-cent stamp featuring a cluster 
of blueberries;

• U.S. Flags, a stamp with an image of three 
flags in a circular formation, reminiscent of 
the 50 flags that surround the Washington 
Monument;

• Love 2022, the latest Love stamp release, 
featuring two designs of folk art-inspired 
flowers;

• Edmonia Lewis, a Black Heritage stamp 
honoring the esteemed 19th-century sculptor;

• Butterfly Garden Flowers, two nondenominated 
stamps featuring blooms that butterflies love: 
cosmos and scabiosas;

• Mountain Flora, four stamps featuring images 
of colorful alpine flowers: purple pasqueflower, 
wood lily, yellow alpine buttercup and Woods’ 
rose;

• Eugenie Clark, a stamp honoring the marine 
biologist who sought to change public 
perception of sharks;

• Title IX, a stamp celebrating the 50th 
anniversary of the passage of the civil rights 
law prohibiting discrimination on the basis 
of sex in any educational program or activity 
receiving federal funds;

PREVIEW: Stamp Releases in 2022
The Postal Service has announced an amazing variety of stamps it plans to release in 2022.

 “The new 2022 stamps are miniature works of art, designed to be educational and appeal to 
collectors and pen pals around the world,” said William 
Gicker, USPS Stamp Services director. “As always, the 
program offers a variety of subjects celebrating American 
culture and history. The vivid colors and unique designs of 
this year’s selections will add a special touch of beauty on 
your envelopes.”
The Postal Service announced the stamps on Nov. 1. The 
designs are preliminary and subject to change. All of the 
releases will be Forever stamps, unless otherwise noted. 
Additional 2022 stamps will be announced later.

• Sunflower Bouquet, a 2-ounce stamp featuring a 
spray of sunflowers, irises and smaller posies in 
an elegant arrangement;

• Tulips, a stamp showcasing an assortment of the 
bulb flowers in an artful display;

• Women’s Rowing, a pane of 20 stamps honoring 
women’s achievements in the demanding water 
sport;

• Pete Seeger, a Music Icons stamp honoring the 
banjo-playing folk singer known for his activism;

• George Morrison, a pane of 20 stamps honoring a 
founding figure of Native American modernist art 
by showcasing five images of his artworks;

• National Marine Sanctuaries, a 16-stamp pane 
celebrating 50 years of the National Marine 
Sanctuary System;

• Elephants, a stamp showing a playful, affectionate 
illustration of a baby elephant and its mother 
beneath a bright orange sun;

• Mighty Mississippi, 10 photographic stamps of 
sites along the Mississippi River;

• Katharine Graham, the 17th stamp in the 
Distinguished Americans series, a 2-ounce 
denomination honoring the former publisher of 
The Washington Post; and

• Pony Cars, five stamps featuring pony cars of the 
late 1960s and early ’70s.
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JOIN THE GBPCC 

The Greater Boston Postal Customer Council (GBPCC) is a United States Postal Service (USPS) 
sponsored   organization comprised of a local network of business mailers, mail service pro-
viders and USPS representatives.  GBPCC offers opportunities to participate in educational 
programs, networking events and discussions focused on changing postal regulations, rates 
and local/national mailing issues.   If you are interested in becoming a member please use 

Please send checks payable to:  

Greater Boston PCC 

PO Box 51234 

Boston MA  02205-1234 

Or visit: 

www.bostonpcc.org  
to register and pay by credit card 

Name: ___________________________ 

Title:_____________________________ 

Email:____________________________ 
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Title:_____________________________ 

Email:____________________________ 
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Title:_____________________________ 

Email:____________________________ 

MEMBERSHIP RESPONSE FORM 

Name_________________________________________ 

Company______________________________________ 

Address_______________________________________ 

City, State & Zip_________________________________ 

Phone (__)______________Fax(___)________________ 

Email__________________________________________ 

Membership Levels (check one): 

 General (No fee, individual member) 

 Premiere ($40, individual member) 

 Corporate ($150 unlimited members) 

 Corporate Sponsorship ($250 unlimited members) 

Member information (if more space is needed please use additional page): 
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OUR POSTAL HEROES:  BOB WENDORF 
 

Northborough Neighborhood Delivers Their Farewells To  
Retiring Mail Carrier 

 
By Liz Nolan, Contributing Writer 
 
The familiar face of Northborough USPS 
mail carrier Bob Wendorf will be greatly 
missed along his route. He has been 
delivering mail to families in the 
Northgate Road neighborhoods for 17 
years. On Jan. 20, it was the 
neighborhood that delivered something 
special to him to celebrate his 
retirement. 
 
Mary Leach coordinated a neighborhood 
farewell effort for the “Best Mailman in 
the Best Neighborhood Ever.” Neighbors 
decorated their mailboxes and yards with 
balloons and signs and left personal notes 

for him.  Wendorf said his route looked like a parade route with all the decorations. 
 
Affectionately called Bob the Mailman, Wendorf is known for his warm smile and 
friendly wave.  Many neighbors shared the sentiment that he has watched their kids 
grow up, always took time to talk and even carried dog treats. 
 
“He would often hand deliver the mail to the kids to make them feel special about 
being the one to bring the mail to their parents,” said Tricia Silva. “One year, my 
mom sent my daughter a package in the mail with new shoes,” said Kelly Benestad. 
“She went around telling everyone ‘Bob the mailman bought me these’. She just 
assumed he bought her everything that he delivered.” 
 
 

Greater Boston PCC Board Members 

Debra L. Visco, New England Journal 
of Medicine – Industry Co-Chair  

David Guiney, USPS - Postal Co-Chair  
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Jim Burns, Mass General Hospital - 
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To register for PCC events, visit our website: 
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USPS 
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Celebrity Video Podcast Series 

Join the Greater Boston PCC for our “Celebrity 
Video Podcast Series” where we chat with a 
local personality and discuss how they utilize the 
United States Postal Service.  George Kippenhan, 
USPS Manager Consumer & Industry Contact, will 
be the host for this event. 

Join us on Thursday, June 3rd at 10:00 am where 
our guest will be Jerry Thornton, writer, radio 
host and comedian.  

June 3, 2021 – 10:00 am 
via Zoom 

This Webinar is free to attend 
Register at: www.bostonpcc.org 

USPS mail carrier Bob Wendorf will be missed by his 
long-term mail route families. Photo/Abbie Davison 

Continued on Page 2 
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Affectionately called Bob the Mailman, Wendorf is known for his warm smile and 
friendly wave.  Many neighbors shared the sentiment that he has watched their kids 
grow up, always took time to talk and even carried dog treats. 
 
“He would often hand deliver the mail to the kids to make them feel special about 
being the one to bring the mail to their parents,” said Tricia Silva. “One year, my 
mom sent my daughter a package in the mail with new shoes,” said Kelly Benestad. 
“She went around telling everyone ‘Bob the mailman bought me these’. She just 
assumed he bought her everything that he delivered.” 
 
 

Greater Boston PCC Board Members 

Debra L. Visco, New England Journal 
of Medicine – Industry Co-Chair  

David Guiney, USPS - Postal Co-Chair  

Timothy O’Connell,  Pitney Bowes -
Industry Vice Co-Chair 

Jim Burns, Mass General Hospital - 
Treasurer  

Betsy Shortell, Harvard University -   
Secretary 

Mike Fahie, MIT 

Sean Hunt, JetMail 

Bob McGinnity, Harvard Business School  

Helaine  Rich, RRD 

Pat Ring, Boston University Mail Services  

David Schreiner,  Quadient 

Mike Shields, ShieldsGraphix  

Alice K. Gordon, Emeritus 

Karen McCormick, Emeritus 

Al Silverstein, Emeritus 

Steve W. Smith,  Emeritus 

James J. Holland, USPS 

George Kippenhan, USPS 

Michael Richardson, USPS 

Lisa Walke, USPS 

 

 

To register for PCC events, visit our website: 

www.bostonpcc.org 
First Class Mail 

Postage & Fees Paid 

USPS 

Permit No. G-10 

 www.bostonpcc.org 

Celebrity Video Podcast Series 

Join the Greater Boston PCC for our “Celebrity 
Video Podcast Series” where we chat with a 
local personality and discuss how they utilize the 
United States Postal Service.  George Kippenhan, 
USPS Manager Consumer & Industry Contact, will 
be the host for this event. 

Join us on Thursday, June 3rd at 10:00 am where 
our guest will be Jerry Thornton, writer, radio 
host and comedian.  

June 3, 2021 – 10:00 am 
via Zoom 

This Webinar is free to attend 
Register at: www.bostonpcc.org 

USPS mail carrier Bob Wendorf will be missed by his 
long-term mail route families. Photo/Abbie Davison 
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OPERATION SANTA
The USPS Operation Santa program is now accepting letters for the 2021 holiday season. Since the program 
began 109-years ago, hundreds of thousands of less-fortunate children and families have been helped by 
the kindness of others. 

USPS Operation Santa was started when the Post Office began receiving letters addressed to “Dear Santa” 
from kids across the country. Postmaster General Frank Hitchcock authorized local postmasters to allow 
postal employees to open, read and respond to these letters. In the 1940’s, mail volume swelled, and the 
Post Office invited the public to help by writing responses and providing small gifts. The program grew over 
the years and in 2017, Operation Santa went digital. The public can now go online to 
read through letters, adopting and fulfilling a child or family’s holiday wish 
list. In 2020, the Operation Santa program received 23,860 letters and 
shipped 21,275 packages to children and families across the United States. 

The complete Operation Santa history, information for participating including 
all mailing and shipping deadlines, can be found online at the Postal 
Service Holiday Newsroom. 


